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Dear Rector, 
 
I wish to refer to the request to renew the Agreement between UNESCO and the 
Universidade de Brasília concerning the UNESCO Chair in Archai: The Plural 
Origins of Western Thought, established on 12 June 2012. 
 
The Chair has achieved its objectives which are in line with UNESCO’s strategies 
and priorities. I noted that this Chair has been a good advocate of UNESCO´s 
mandate in social sciences and has been active since its creation in 2012. It has 
been effective in organizing important events and seminars, generation of 
publications and guiding many Philosophy students (graduation and masters). 
 
 I also commend this Chair’s continuous collaborative work with the UNESCO 
Office in Brazil that brought about in 2020, the production of a video with 10 
Brazilian philosophers’ reflections on the world in 2030 
(https://www.facebook.com/pg/catedraunescoarchai/posts/). 
 
Based on the above, I wish to inform you that UNESCO agrees to renew the 
Agreement of this UNESCO Chair for an additional period of four years, until 
12 June 2024. 
 
In order to illustrate the partnership established between your Institution and 
UNESCO within the framework of the UNITWIN/UNESCO Chairs Programme, 
and to assist the Chair in developing its visual identity, UNESCO will design your 
Chair’s logo, as stipulated in Article 11 of the Agreement. I would be grateful if 
you could provide us with the information requested on page 3 of this letter. 
Please note that the period of use of the UNESCO Chair logo is limited to the 
period of the Agreement and to any possible extension thereafter. 
 
Please note that the period of use of the UNESCO Chair logo is limited to the 
period of the Agreement that is until 12 June 2024 and to any possible extension 
thereafter. 
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Should the University wish to pursue the activities of the Chair beyond this 
renewed period, a formal request to renew the validity of the Agreement must be 
addressed to UNESCO six months before the expiry date of the current 
Agreement. The decision to renew a Chair’s Agreement is based, among others, 
on the positive evaluation of the reports on the activities carried out by the Chair.  
 
A mid-term report is due two years after the renewal of the Agreement) that is 
12 June 2022, followed by a final report two years later. Reports should follow 
the UNESCO template available at; 
http://www.unesco.org/en/university-twinning-and-networking/application-and-
forms/progress-report-form/.  
 
Finally, I invite the Chairholder and the Chair’s team to contact Mr Fabio Eon, 
Senior Programme Officer, UNESCO Office in Brasilia  (tel.: + 55 61 21063511; 
e-mail: f.eon@unesco.org) who has been identified as this Chair’s focal point at 
UNESCO to explore further possible cooperation.  
 
For all other matters, I kindly invite you to contact me (tel.: +33 1 45 68 08 32; e-
mail: p.wells@unesco.org). 
 
Looking forward to our continued cooperation, I remain, 
 
 
       Yours sincerely, 
 
 

 
 
        Peter Wells 

Chief 
Section of Higher Education 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


